Palomar Mountain Mutual Water Co., Inc.



Minutes of the Regular Meeting of the Board of Directors

10-12-19
The meeting was called to order at: 8:30 AM
Directors Present:  Joanne Marugg, Brett Michael Hauser, Glenn Borland, Brian Wagner

Directors Absent: Walt Johnston, Bonnie Spear and John Lesac
Also present:  Mike Probert [Operator], Linda Thorne [Office Manager], Martin Marugg [Past President] and Jeremy Dyson [Assistant Operator]

Shareholders Present: Yvonne Voucher’ [Fire safe], Chuck Black [Member] and Marlene Sharp [Member
The minutes of the August meeting were not reviewed as John was not here and we did not have a copy. These minutes will be reviewed next month. 
The Annual Meeting was in September.  The minutes of this meeting will be in the Annual Meetings Notebook.
Yvonne Voucher, the President of Palomar Fire Safe came to tell us that the Fire Department has two 2.5K gallon water tanks that they would like to put on Crestline. The Water Board was happy about this plan and a discussion ensued.  Mike will work with the Fire Board to figure out the best way to plumb and utilize them.  This would add additional water for use during fires.

Chuck Black would like to add a Granny Flat on his property, but there is question about the legality of adding another house on the same property as the existing water share. Joanne will talk to our Lawyer to see if there is a way to get around the bylaws in certain cases.   Because of the housing crises the County has allowed building Granny Flats that are 50% or less square feet that the main house.  However, the Water Company By-Laws state that there can only be one house per property with a share. 

Operator’s Report: [Mike Probert] [See Operator’s Diary]
Well
 

Sept.2019   August 2019      Sept 2018

Darby

         32’
            

Pedley #3

18.6’

  16.7


31.6’


Pedley #5

20.8’

  20.2      
         34’

Average water use: 9.746 gallons/day    
Chlorine levels: 0.4, 0.3, 0.2

No coliform

Meters read for share transfers:  

Meters unlocked: 0

Meters replaced:  0
Emergency Calls: 1
Leak Search: 1
Testing:  Current
Sept. 1:  There was a very high usage overnight.  We went on a leak search and found meter #93 spinning.   A hose was left on.  Mike shut off the hose bib, and refilled the tanks.  Water loss was about 10K gallons.

Sept. 28:  Mike talked to Chuck Black about building a granny flat on his property.  He told Chuck about the by-laws stating that you could have only one meter property.  See above. 

Sept 28:  Mike had a late night emergency page about low water pressure on the Birch Hill pressure zone.  Mike found failed fuses in the electrical panel.  The fuse was replaced and the system put back on line.

October 10:  Had a follow up test from Chuck Black about additional dwelling units.

Secretary’s Report [John Lesac]
Nothing at this time.
Treasurer’s Report: [Brett Michael Hauser] 
AR’s were addressed.  The third letter will be sent out.
See financials included with these minutes 
By-Laws update
Joanne stated that it is time to update the By-Laws and asked all board members to go over them.  We will discusses changes at the next meeting.  
Closed Session
Discussion about Pedley Valley

Report to follow at a later date

.
The meeting was adjourned at 10:05 A.M.

Next Meeting at 8:30 AM 11-14-2019
Respectfully submitted:

Linda Thorne  10 /9/19 

10/21/19
 Has 


